
GRACE NOTES 

January 2019  

Grace United Methodist Church  

2950 Spruce Drive, Cheyenne, WY  

www.cheyennegraceumc.com  

Church Office:  gumc@outlook.com  

(307)634 -7472 

Rev. Laura Rainwater: gumcpastor@outlook.com  

  January Calendar  

January 1    -   Happy New Year! 

January 6    -  UMM breakfast 8:00 am Grace Hall                      

January 12  -  Craft Scrappers 12:00 noon in Grace Hall 

January 18  -  Christõs Coffee Shop 6:00 pm Grace Hall 

January 19  -  UMW 10:30 am Grace Hall 

January 20  -  Discipleship Team after worship 

January 21  -  Grace Notes Due!! 

January 22  -  UMW Board Meeting 9:30 am 

January 27  -  Pastoral Care Team after worship 

 

    Weekly Activities  

Sundays 

Adult Sunday School 9 am 

Open Connections 9 am 

Youth Sunday School 9 am 

Worship  10:15 am 

Monday - Thursday 

Office Hours 8:30 am - 12:30 

pm 

Wednesday 

Handbells 5:15 pm  

Reverend Lauraõs Hours 

Office Hours:  Mon. & Tues.  

8:30  -  12:00 pm 

Wed. 8:30 -  10:30 City Brew  

Coffee (3110 Dell Range) 

Email/Call/Text 

gumcpastor@outlook.com 

1-307-287-7417 cell 

 

Graceõs Vision:  Grace Sharing Grace Unconditionally  

Graceõs Mission:  Grace Strives to be a Church that Gathers, Responds,         

Accepts, Cares, and Engages. 



        From the Pastorê.       

Reflections.  As we move from one year to another, we reflect upon what the previous year was. 

What was 2018 for you? 

Maybe it was filled with unexpected blessings.  Amazing trips to exotic places.  Or spending 

quality time with loved ones.  

Maybe you are ready to put 2018 into the rearview mirror due to death, illness, injury, loss, 

loneliness.  

Yet, each new year brings hope and promise of a new thing. 

The prophet Isaiah spoke a word to the Israelites who had had some very bad years.  Taken into 

exile.  Separated from their beloved homeland.  Wondering if there is any hope.  òLook!   Iõm 

doing a new thing;; now it sprouts up; donõt you recognize it?  Iõm making a way in the desert, 

paths in the wilderness.ó (Isaiah 43:19) 

Isaiah spoke Godõs promise that there would be restoration & new life, which bring hope. 

There is always hope.  Can you spot it?  Hear it?  Feel it? 

There is always a chance at new life. 

I pray that 2019 is a season of blessings for our church, 

and for each of you. 

You are each a blessing to me! 

Grace and peace, 

Rev. Laura 

 

WORSHIP  

Our new worship series, òFrom Glory to Glory:  Following the Spirit from Epiphany to           

Transfigurationó for January 6 ð March 3 will focus on the Fruits of the Spirit. 

January 6  Generosity: Sharers in the Promise 

January 13  Gentleness: Receiving the Holy Spirit 

January 20  Peace: Gifts of the Spirit 

January 27  Kindness: One Body, Many Members 

February 3  Love: The Greatest Gift 

February 10  Faithfulness: The Grace of God is Not in Vain 

February 17  Joy: Standards 

February 24  Self-Control: The Seed You Sow 

March 3  Patience: Seeing the Glory 

 



Looking Ahead: 

Wednesday, March 6 Ash Wednesday  

Sunday, April 14  Palm Sunday 

Sunday, April 21  Easter Sunday 

 

                 Rev. Lauraõs Office Hours 

Rev. Laura will be in the church office each Monday and Tuesday, 8:30 am ð 12:00 pm.  She will be 

in and out at different times on other days. If you need to contact her 

at another time, feel free to email her (gumcpastor@outlook.com) or 

call her cell phone (307-287-7417).  Kathy in the church office will 

know if she is out of town or not.  

Rev. Lauraõs Office Hours on Wednesdays will be 8:30 am ð 10:30 am 

at City Brew Coffee (3110 Dell Range Blvd.). Drop by and say hello! 

           Finance 

GUMC Finance Factoid:  Thank you to our members.  We received pledge cards from 7 new     

people this year!!    

Linda Bogart 

 

                 Greeters Thank You 

Thank you to all who served as Greeters during 2018.  You did it willingly and always with a smile 

and it is appreciated not only by me but by the entire membership.   It is true, "a smile chases the 

blues away"!   I hope you will continue serving our church in 2019.   

Barb Turk 

mailto:gumcpastor@outlook.com


 United Methodist Women  

The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of women whose purpose 

is to know God and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a     

creative, supportive fellowship, and to expand concepts of missions through participation in the 

global ministries of the church. 

Christine Circle:   Joining with Martha in 2019 on the 3rd Saturday of the month.   Next meeting 

is January 19 at 10:30 am in Grace  Hall. 

Martha Circle:   Christine Circle will be joining Martha on the 3rd Saturday of each month.  Next 

meeting is January 19 at 10:30 am in Grace Hall. 

Scrappy Crafters   The group, previously known as Scrap and Craft will hold it's first meeting of 

2019 on January 12, 2019 from noon to 4pm at Grace Hall.  Everyone is welcome...bring       

whatever you are working on....and we will have a great time.  A prepared lunch will be          

provided.  If you would like to bring chocolate or a friend....that  would be great.  For questions, 

call pammy at 637-5193.  

United Methodist Women of Grace  

Linda Bogart 

United Methodist women had their last Unit meeting on December 8
th

.  A celebration of Christmas 

around the world through playing a game about specialty foods from a variety of countries.  

There were stations where members could make a bird feeder or decorate sugar cookies for our 

shut inõs.  Kathy Orr delivered the cookies and reconnected with our members.  Lunch was served, 

and a business meeting concluded the event.  Officers for 2019 that were present were installed 

by Darlene Evans.  (picture) 2019 Officers are: President Gale Graves Vice President Bunny Wray, 

Secretary Pam Pallak, Treasurer Mary Aughe/Darlene Evans, Hospitality, Bereavement Coord. Lila 

Hughes, and Courtesy Coord. Katheryn Herbaugh.   UMW agreed to combine both Christine & 

Martha Circle.  They voted to change their name to United Methodist Women of Grace.  Meetings 

will be held on the third Saturday of the month at 10:30 a.m. in Grace Hall.  All business and      

activities will take place at this meeting.  All women are invited to attend.  Upcoming meeting will 

be on January 19, 2019.  Questions contact: Gale Graves at galegraves2018@mail.com . 

mailto:galegraves2018@mail.com


             Missions 

            άtǳǘ ƻƴ ƭƻǾŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ōƻƴŘ ƻŦ ǳƴƛǘȅΦέ  Colossians 3:14 

As the year gets closer to ending,  Christmas has left us with a wonderful message.  Emmanuel.  

God with us.  And as the call to be disciples is our charge, then letõs do it with a light heart and 

show that indeed, God with us and you and anyone who we might be able to help, should feel his 

love.  We have a chance to be the springboard for some pretty good future bonds of unity.  

For all the past yearõs love that has been put on, I cannot thank you enough.  Thank you for 

collecting items for the Safe House Move out boxes.  Thank you for the items needed for the 

Unaccompanied Student Initiative.  Thank you for 

the games, books, linens, paper products, meals 

provided and nights on your watch for Family 

Promise. 

Thank you for the Big Cans we took to COMEA, and 

all the food items that we drop off at Needs, all year 

long.  Thank you for providing Christmas for some 

great kids, and thank you for buying diapers, baby 

blankets and helping with the layettes.  Thank you 

for saving coins and dropping them into the 

collection plates, and thank you for just being great 

givers, in items, in monetary help, physical work and 

in words of encouragement.  

There will be a meeting called in early January to discuss and decide which causes will be our 

focus in 2019.  Please attend if Missions is something that is close to your heart.  I want to 

personally thank everyone that has helped Grace òPut on the Loveó this year.  God Bless You and 

May the Joy of the season follow you into the New Year. 

       

         Grocery Cards 

I want to clarify for all of us that the Grocery card inventory has been sold.  Yeah!  to all that help 

accomplish that.  The Albertsons cards are reloadable  -  go to the customer service desk.  The 

church will receive a small percentage every time you reload.  Thank you for supporting this           

fundraiser.  Stay tuned for a review and celebration of this fundraiser coming  2019. 

         Lay Servant 

A new year can provoke reflection.  Make time for reflection.   If in your reflection you want to do 

more in service, worship or missions, talk to me about becoming a Lay Servant.   No, we wonõt 

make you do the Sunday sermon.  We will encourage you but not push.  God will help you         

discern where you are to serve. 

Let the spirit of God flow through you and you can do amazing things.  Hereõs to a great year in 

2019! 

Wanda Denton 



                 Recycle Battery Project 

GUMC members collected 15 pounds of Batteries that were taken to the transfer station for proper 

disposal.  Feel free to collect used batteries at your place of work and bring them to the church.  

You can drop your used batteries in the drawers that are in the Narthex.  Donõt forget to tape the 

topes of the 9Volt batteries as they can be a fire hazard when stored with other batteries.  

They also take fire extinguishers that have expired.  We do not have a drop off place for these but 

if you will let me know that you are bringing them I can take they directly to my car.  Questions 

call, Linda Bogart 214-3045 or email me at 50echolane@gmail.com.   

Birthdays  

January 3     -  Dorothy Vosler 

January 5    -  Marilyn Everitt 

January 12  -  Zachary Shelton 

January 20  -  Orville Cussins 

January 21  -  Kathy McKee 

Anniversaries  

None 

                                         Christmas Past 
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